Re: March 2012 Update

Further to our update letter of August 2011, two judges, Justice Boyd and Justice
Koenigsberg, are in charge of the settlement process. The judges decided that they wanted
to hear the claims of four of our clients first. It was hoped that in deciding these first four
cases, the judges would then be able to set precedents and to establish rules that will help
to resolve the claims of other former Woodlands residents more quickly.

Unfortunately, due to intervening events, the judges have not yet been able to make
decisions on these claims. They have just told us that they expect to send us their decisions
by the end of April 2012.

We will provide another update once the judges provide us with their decisions.

Yours truly,

Klein Lyons



